From: Karen M. A. <karen77@cableone.net>

Sent: Thursday, November 09, 2017 3:02 PM

To: Sidney Hill

Subject: Comments on the Proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance
Mr. Hill:

| am opposed to the proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance
because it does not provide enough safeguards for our community:

1. Drilling permits must require public notification

2. Ordinance must require baseline groundwater testing, and air quality testing

3. Oil company fines for violations are not high enough to ensure careful practices that protect our community
from environmental hazards

4. Oil company Emergency Response plans should not by DEFAULT be accepted if there is no response from our
Fire Dept. review process within 30 days !

5. Drilling 750 ft. from residences, schools and churches is TOO CLOSE!

Thank you,
Karen Alexander
104 Villa Verde Dr., Rio Rancho, 87124



